
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Best regards, 
Wayne Billington 
Head of School 

Dear Parents and visitors to our website, 
 
I trust you all had a pleasant Easter Break and are 
ready for the demanding term ahead of us. The first 
thing on the agenda are the parent/teaching 
meetings which as you are aware take place next 
week, so I urge you to reserve an appointment by 
completing the sign-up sheet on the classroom doors 
(Primary) or in Secondary at the top of the entrance 
hall stairs in the big villa. Should you be unable to 
take this opportunity to discuss your child’s progress 
please ensure you make a later mutually convenient 
appointment to do so. 

One of the major life impacting events of yet another 
cadre of students is a matter of weeks away, namely 
the external exams session; not only do the results of 
these decide their progression in further education, 
for Year 13 it will see the start of a new phase in their 
lives as they head off to University. It is a stressful 
time and a time which can be laden with self-doubt. 
At one point or another, we all question whether or 
not we are doing enough, making enough money, or 
if we are going to be “successful” enough, and this 
can become quite debilitating unless brought under 
control. Personally I’ve discovered a few things that 
help with self-doubt and boost my confidence that 
may help them too: 

1. Stop comparing your accomplishments to your 
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friends’ family and peers’ accomplishments. 

I find that I doubt myself the most when I’m 
comparing what I’m doing with what other 
people are doing. When I compare my 
accomplishments to a colleague’s, I start feeling 
inadequate. Your colleague’s accomplishments 
are not a litmus test to grade your own success. 
One key thing to remember when you find 
yourself in this mental pattern is that everyone is 
on his or her own journey. I find that I am most 
successful in my personal and professional life 
when I am following what works for me and what 
makes me feel good, even if it is different from 
what someone I look up to is doing. 

2. Forget about what everyone else is thinking 
of you. 

When you care about what everyone else is 
thinking of you, you inhibit yourself. You’d rather 
do nothing and not get judged than do 
something and risk criticism. Worrying about 
what other people think of you will continue to 
hold you back from doing something potentially 
huge for yourself. If you hold dreams for your 
future then at some point you have to let go of 
everyone else’s opinion; otherwise, you’ll find 
yourself in a constant state of self-doubt. 

3. Just make a decision and then correct your 
course as you go along. 

Getting caught up in a decision is another sure-
fire way to water the seeds of self-doubt. It’s 
very easy to get stuck trying to make decisions. 

This back-and-forth thought process—
questioning if you should go with option A or 
option B—can exacerbate self-doubt. 

What is the cure for this? Just make a decision! 
Usually your first reaction is going to be your 
best since it typically comes from a place of 
intuition rather from the ego, and before outside 
opinions get in the way. 

So to all of us undergoing life-changing events; 
relax, go with the flow and above all stay 
positive. 
 
To conclude this week some news and thanks. 
The news is that the school has a new Head for 
September, he is highly experienced and will  
hopefully next week be posting an introduction 
to himself in the newsletter. Also, Mr. Phil Hart 
has been appointed Secondary English teacher 
and advertisements are posted for our two 
primary vacancies (Ms. Alex informed us on 
Tuesday that she will return to the U.K.). 
 
On the matter of thanks, this goes to Mrs. Kiml 
and Mrs. Kidd who have worked tirelessly and 
most professionally on our school gardens-a task 
our  
staff are so grateful for. 
 
Have a good weekend, 
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
4 

Primary Morning 
Briefing 
8.15a.m. 

 

5 
Secondary  Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 
Library 

 
 

6 
 
 

7 
Secondary Staff 

Meeting 
3.40p.m. 

8 
Primary School 

Assembly 
8.35 a.m. 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 

9 10 

11 
Primary Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 

 

12 
Secondary  Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 
Library 

 
Parent Teacher 

Conference  
3.45p.m. – 6.00p.m. 

13 
Savoury Snack Day 

Year 9 
 

Parent Teacher 
Conference  

3.45p.m. – 6.00p.m. 

14 
 

15 
Primary School 

Assembly 
8.35 a.m. 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 

16 17 

18 
Primary Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 

 

19 
Secondary  Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 
Library 

 
 

20 
Round Table 

 
Advisory Board 

4.00p.m. 

21 
 

22 
Primary School 

Assembly 
8.35 a.m. 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 

23 24 

25 
Primary Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 

 

26 
Secondary  Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 
Library 

 
 

27 
Savoury Snack Day 

Year 5 Ravens 

28 
 

29 
Primary School 

Assembly 
8.35 a.m. 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 
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Please take care when 
parking around the 

school. 
 

Avoid blocking 
entrances to 

neighbours’ houses 
and driveways. 

 
DO NOT PARK ON THE 

ZEBRA CROSSINGS! 

1. Mr Hae Sung Lee, our Korean Coordinator is 
available: 
Monday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–10:30 / 11:20-13:40 
Tuesday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–10:30 / 11:20-13:50 
Wednesday                            8:00-8:30 / 10:10–13:50 
Thursday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–12:10 /15:00-15:30 
Friday                                                            13:20-15:30 
 
Contact details: 
Hae Sung Lee - haesung.lee@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
Hye Seung Lee - hyeseung.lee@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
 
2. School doctor is available for Parents and Staff on 
Thursdays from 10.00a.m. till 12.05p.m. 
(G8 room, big villa)  
 
3. We would like to remind all parents that they 
should label their children's BISC uniforms, as 
sometimes the clothing items are left behind in the 
playground. A name label makes the identification 
process much faster and easier : ) 
 
4. As you know we are very happy for parents and 
children to remain on the school grounds at the end 
of school and enjoy the facilities. However we must 
reiterate that after you have collected your children 
at 3.25pm you must supervise them carefully on 
the school premises and play equipment. We 
would ask parents of children using the slide and 

REMINDERS FOR PARENTS 

BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL WROCŁAW - CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
March / April 2016 

climbing frame to please stay near the children 
beside the equipment to ensure that they are 
fully supervised and can play safely. Also, please 
remind your children that they should not play 
inside the school after 4:00 pm. Of course 
children are allowed to use toilets on the ground 
floor if they need to. We are sure that all parents 
understand how important it is to keep the 
children safe. Thank you for your support. 
 
5. Dear Parents, 
 
Please be informed that Ms Natalia will not be 
present in the secretary office on 14th and 15th 

April so please come to order lunch between 
11th -13th April. 
 
On 14th and 15th April it won’t be possible to 
cancel the lunch because she will send the order 
on Wednesday afternoon (13th April). 
 
You can also contact her via e-mail 
wroclaw@bisc.krakow.pl and she will add you to 
the lunch list on Monday morning (18th April) 
 
 
 
 
 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.bisc.wroclaw.pl 
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ECA TEACHER AGE GROUP WHERE WHEN 

English for Parents : ) 
Intermediate group 

Ewa Gołąbek Parents : ) S2 room 
big villa 

Mondays 
2.00p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Short animated movie Club Sławomir Czerwiński Secondary S3 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
1.00p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

Polish for Parents : ) 
Intermediate group 

Hanna Savel Parents : ) S3 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
1.50p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Drama Club Aysha Love Y1 – Y2 Year 1 Rabbits room 
small villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Drawing Club 
 

Hye Seung Lee Primary Primary Art room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Discussion Club Jennifer Jones Y2 – Y3 Year 3 Foxes room 
small villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Primary Orchestra Maciej Posłuszny Y4 – Y6 G11 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Kendo Club 
 

Takaharu Uesugi Y1 upwards 
 

Dębowa Gym 
Dębowa 9b 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.45p.m. 

Polish for Beginners Anna Łoboziak Y1-Y2 Year 2 Butterflies room 
Small villa 

Tuesdays 
3.45p.m. – 4.45p.m. 

Basketball Club 
(Boys and Girls) 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y6 – Y13 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Tuesdays 
4.00p.m. - 5.20p.m. 

Swimming 
 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 upwards 
Intermediate & Advanced 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Tuesdays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

Sculpture Club Anna Kawczyńska Secondary S7 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
1.00p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

Polish for Parents : ) 
Beginners 

Hanna Savel Parents : ) S1 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
1.50p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Maths Club Anna Witańska Primary Year 4 Shoebills room 
small villa 

Wednesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Homework Club Phil Hart Primary F6 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Construction Club Iza Łuczkowska Y1 – Y2 Foundation unit Wednesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Maths Homework Club 
 

Justyna Połośka Secondary F3 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
3.40p.m. – 4.25p.m. 

Maths Kangaroo Club 
 

Justyna Zając Secondary F2 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
3.40p.m. – 4.25p.m. 

Football Club Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 – Y9 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

(all weather Sport’s pitch outside of 
the school) 

Wednesdays 
4.00p.m. – 5.30p.m. 

Chess Club Alex Sitkowiecki Secondary S1 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
1.15p.m. – 1.35p.m. 

SingStar Club Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary G6 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
1.15p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

English for Parents : ) 
Pre Intermediate 

Iwona Sokołowska Parents : ) G10 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
2.00p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Knitting Club Nichola Lewis Y5 upwards Foundation unit Thursdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Swimming Karolina Kałużka Y1 upwards 
Beginners 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Thursdays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

Musical Performance Club Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary G11 room 
big villa 

Fridays 
3.30p.m. – 4.40p.m. 

Basketball Club 
 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y1- Y5 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Fridays 
4.00p.m. – 5.20p.m. 

Swimming Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 upwards 
Intermediate & Advanced 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Fridays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

     

     

BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL WROCŁAW 

Extra Curricular Activities  2015/2016 
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The first week back saw quite a few 
novelties in the Primary School. First 
and foremost, I would like to welcome 
new students: Kenzaburo in Foundation 
Bees, Seinosuke in Year 3 Foxes, Kotaro 
and Chae Eun in Year 4 Shoebills. We 
wish you a happy term in BISC! 
 
Secondly, volunteers form PTA helped 
the primary children start the gardening 
season. I hear that the seeds have been 

properly planted and we hope they will grow soon. Many 
thanks to the PTA members for organising that activity, and 
thank you Ms. Dobrusia for coordinating the planting 
schedule.  
 
Thirdly, we have a new vending machine in the lunch room 
which sells healthy snacks. We hope it will be a valuable 
contribution to the school catering offer.  
 
I definitely need to remind you about the Oxford Reading 
Tree birthday competition! Remember - you can write your 
own ORT story and have it published!!! If you want to take 
part in the competition, please come and talk to me (Year 4 
Shoebills in the small villa). The deadline is 30th April, so 
please make sure you see me before that date if you want to 
participate. 
 
And last but not least, please remember that next week we 
have out Parent-Teacher Conferences on Tuesday and 
Wednesday, so please make sure you have signed up to see 
your child's teacher. ECAs will be cancelled on both of those 
days. 
 
On Friday the Primary School had its first summer assembly 
on rules. The first summer Stars are as following: 
 
Foundation Bees – Kenzaburo 
Foundation Turtles - Deniz 
Year 1 Rabbits – Eric and Kyu Min 
Year 2 Butterflies – Geon Woo 
Year 3 Otters – Mythri and Claire 
Year 3 Foxes - Gain 
Year 4 Shoebills – Shinun and Kotaro 
Year 5 Kangaroos - Tereza 
Year 5 Ravens - Alexia 
Year 6 Jaguars – Alicia and Etienne 
 
Congratulations, Stars! 
 
Wishing you a good weekend, 
 
Anna Witańska 
Head of Primary 
 
 

 
 

I hope everyone enjoyed their 
two weeks of holiday break. It 
is very pleasant to finally see 
the plants and trees coming 
alive with their blossoms. As 
you might have heard, we have 
a vending machine placed in 
the lunchroom now. It is filled 
with healthy snacks and 

sandwiches, so students are encouraged to 
choose an item during their lunch and snack 
breaks. 
 
You might have also heard that Mr. Marcin will be 
out with a long-term absence. He suffered a knee 
injury and will need to rest and be off his feet for a 
while. Miss Karolina, our primary PE teacher, will 
continue with Mr. Marcin’s secondary lessons 
until he is able to return. Mr. Marcin also wants to 
reassure parents that he will be back in time for 
Green Camp. We all wish Mr. Marcin the best and 
hope for a swift and healthy return. 
 
I would also like to encourage parents to visit with 
teachers next week during our Parent Conference 
Evening on Tuesday and Wednesday after school. 
Sign-up sheets have been available this week in 
the Big Villa in order to reserve a time with a 
teacher. If you have not signed up yet, please 
contact a teacher to make other arrangements. 
 
I would also like parents to be aware of a few 
upcoming events: 
 
May 15-19   Green Camp 
June 2   Secondary Summer Concert (16:00  
– 17:30) in the Big Villa 
June 3   Y13 Graduation (10:30 - 11:15) in 
the Big Villa 
 
Enjoy your weekend, 
 
Joe Peck 
Head of Secondary 
 
 
 
 
 

News from Head of Secondary News from Head of Primary 
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Spotlight on Year 7 

Y7's discussion on what they would like to include in 
their contribution to this week's edition of the school 
newsletter turned into a brainstorming session on the 
changes they feel the school needs. 
 
Hyewon 
I think the school should give the students longer 
break time and more time between lessons, The 
weather is getting nicer and students would prefer to 
play outside rather then sit in the classroom. Also the 
time between lessons can sometimes be not enough 
to take our books and go to the next lesson if the 
previous one finishes late. 
 
Kasper 
I think the school should give the students each a 
tablet because it saves money on textbooks and on 
paper. People with dyslexia or who write messy could 
use Word to write correctly and the teachers could 
read it easer. We also could use school Minecraft for 
experiments and more. 
 
Vittoria 
I think the school should buy more computers for the 
teacher of every class and maybe the projector where 
you can write on it... I think with this the school will 
be better for especially the students and the teachers 
 
Maciek 
I think that the school should have more technology 
like more smartboards. 
 
Jenny  
I think that we should get a tablet. More technology 
in the school. More pe classes. 
 
Kazuki 
I think that there has to be more lessons of foreign 
language 
 
Adam 
I think that the school should use more technology, 
but mostly more PE classes 
 
Thomas 
I think the school should invest in some music stuff 
and some new computers in ICT. And some more PE 
stuff like hockey sticks. 
 
Sehoon 
I like everything in the school accept the basketball 
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court in the football pitch because  we can't play freely as 
we get mixed up  basketball players with football players. 
It would be great if it was removed 
 
Minhyeok 
In my opinion there should be more things provided for 
PE like footballs given at break times. 
 



 

 

Bake-a-Cake and Savoury Days 

Year 9 April 13, 2016 
Year 5 Ravens April 27, 2016 
Year 5 Kangaroos May 11, 2016 

 

 

 

1. 

The 2nd Round Table with PTA agenda will take place on Wednesday, April 20, 2016. We would like to remind everybody that 

parents are creating agenda for these meeting with PTA agenda. Please e-mail your suggestions, questions and concerns to 

PTA e-mail address 

2nd Round Table with PTA agenda 

pta@bisc.wroclaw.pl. This gives you an opportunity to raise also sensitive issues which you would not feel 

comfortable to raise personally during the Round Table. PTA will communicate your concerns to the school management to 

make them aware of your concerns and proceed in solving the problems.  

 

To keep the Round Tables more structured, constructive and leading to the solutions of problems, only the announced agenda 

issues will be addressed during the Round Table with PTA agenda. Therefore, we kindly invite and encourage you to 

participate in creating this agenda.  

 

Please note that several issues which were raised by parents as problematic have been solved already. For example, (1) the 

issue of missing lunches has been addressed by introducing a double-check system and a complaint journal, (2) the chain of 

command (to whom to go when a management member is absent) has been addressed, explained during the Round Table and 

a clear chart is being created, (3) the school management is making an effort to create a more efficient and more on-time 

Parent-Teacher conference process. Therefore, let’s continue working together to get other problems solved efficiently. 

 

2. 

This week was marked with an active work in seeding the vegetables which will later grow on the school vegetable garden. By 

this time most of Primary classes and Foundation children have their seeding job behind them. Now thorough following of 

moisture, warmth and sunlight is expecting our Foundation and Primary children. They are responsible for keeping the soil for 

plants moist to make sure their seedlings grow strong. During this project Foundation and Primary students learn and repeat 

about growing the plants from a seed, about the plant structure and about the conditions plants need to thrive. In addition, 

they get a hands-on gardening experience. So far all children have been very excited and enthusiastic about their gardening 

project and older Primary students have shown substantial theoretic knowledge about the conditions plants need to grow and 

thrive. Well done! 

Gardening project 

As soon as the seedlings grow a bit and reach the top of the “greenhouses” children made, we would highly appreciate 

parent’s help in transplanting the seedling into bigger pots. Children will see the job. However, it’s a job which requires very 

gentle treatment to not damage the young seedlings. For this reasons, we will need helping parents’ hands.  

Meanwhile, we would kindly ask to supervise your children during the after-school play time to not step on the gardens as the 

soil has been turned around freshly. The soil needs to keep soft and airy, so children have easier job in planting their plants 

into their gardens and for the plants to grow well. 

  

pta@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
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Dear Parents, 
 
Please be informed that Ms Natalia will not be present in the secretary office on 14th and 15th April so please 

 

come 
to order lunch between 11th -13th April. 

On 14th and 15th April it won’t be possible to cancel the lunch because she will send the order on Wednesday 
afternoon (13th April). 
 
You can also contact her via e-mail wroclaw@bisc.krakow.pl and she will add you to the lunch list on Monday 
morning (18th April) 
 
PRICE  - 10 PLN per meal 
Every day you can choose between 2 available meals. 
 

11.04 12.04 13.04 14.04 15.04 

Devolay with 
mashed potatoes 

and salad 

Borscht soup + 
croquet with 
cheese and 
mushrooms 

Toastie with 
spinach , tomato 
and mozzarella 

Meat stew with 
dumplings and salad 

Spaghetti with 
tomato sauce 

Pancakes with 
spinach , feta 

cheese and sun-
dried tomatoes 

Penne with 
vegetables and 

chicken in cream 
sauce 

Breaded chicken 
cutlet + salad + 

potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Pancakes with  
cheese/chocolate 

 

Fried Cod + 
salad+ potatoes/ 

rice or French 
fries 

18.04 19.04 20.04 21.04 22.04 

Penne with 
vegetables and 
chicken in cream 
sauce 

Potato dumplings 
in mushroom 
sauce with salads 

Pancakes with 
cheese, ham and 
mushrooms 

Breaded chicken 
cutlet + salad + 
potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Fried Cod + 
salad+ potatoes/ 
rice or French 
fries 

Steamed Cod + 
salad+ potatoes/ 
rice or French 
fries 

Sesame-crusted 
chicken cutlet+ 
salad +baked 
potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Meatballs with 
potatoes and 
salad 

Hash browns with 
steamed veggies 

Spaghetti with 
tomato sauce 

25.04 26.04 27.04 28.04 29.04 
Devolay with 
mashed potatoes 
and salad 

Meat stew with 
dumplings and 
salad 

Toastie with 
spinach , tomato 
and mozzarella 

Meatballs with 
potatoes and salad 

Spaghetti with 
tomato sauce 

Borscht soup + 
croquet with 
cheese and 
mushrooms 

Penne with 
vegetables and 
chicken in cream 
sauce 

Breaded chicken 
cutlet + salad + 
potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Pancakes with  
cheese/chocolate 
 

Steamed Cod + 
salad+ potatoes/ 
rice or French 
fries 

If you prefer there is also a possibility to exchange something from the menu for : 

1. Tomato soup with rice+ bread roll with cheese/salami 

2. Sour rye soup with egg + bread roll with cheese/salami 

3. Borscht + bread roll with cheese/salami 

 

Of course we can introduce something new according to your preferences. I am waiting for your suggestions. 

 
 

Lunch Menu April 2016 
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Teacher Form Tutor / 
Subject 

Tuesday 12th April 
Location 

Wednesday 13th April 
Location 

Adach Beata French Not available 
ESL Room 

small villa first floor 

Carr-de Avelon Ian ICT, EAL 
Year 7 Form Tutor 

Not available 
ICT room 
big villa 

Billington Wayne Business Studies 
Head of School 

Head’s office 
 small villa 

Head’s office 
 small villa 

Pliego Blancas Nancy Spanish Not available 
G8 room 
big villa 

Cassiere Dario Italian Not available Not available 

Cempura Magda Primary ICT Not available Not available 

Czerwiński Sławomir History & Geography 
S3 room 
big villa 

S3 room 
big villa 

Gołąbek Ewa Polish, EAL 
S2 room 
big villa 

S2 room 
big villa 

Hart Dorota EAL Not available Not available 

Hart Philip Year 5 Kangaroos 
Form Tutor 

F6 room 
big villa 

F6 room 
big villa 

Jones Jennifer Year 3 Foxes Form Tutor 
Year 3 Foxes classroom 

small villa 
Year 3 Foxes classroom 

small villa 

Kałużka Karolina P.E. Not available Not available 

Kawczyńska Anna Year 8 Form Tutor 
Art 

S7 room 
big villa 

S7 room 
big villa 

Kołodyńska Anna Biology 
F7 room 
big villa 

Not available 

Kwasiuk Marcin P.E. Not available Not available 

Lee Hye Seung Art 
Art room 
big villa 

Art room 
big villa 

Lee Hae Sung Korean 
Korean room 
green unit : ) 

Not available 

Lewis Graham EAL 
G7 room 
big villa 

G7 room 
big villa 

Lewis Nichola Foundation Turtles 
Form Tutor 

Foundation Turtles classroom 
Foundation unit 

Foundation Turtles classroom 
Foundation unit 

Love Aysha Year 1 Rabbits Form Tutor 
Year 1 Rabbits classroom 

small villa 
Year 1 Rabbits classroom 

small villa 

Gołos Łaniewska Lidia Polish (Polish School) Not available 
Polish room 
Small villa 

Łoboziak Anna Polish Not available 
G2 room 
big villa 

Łuczkowska Izabela Foundation Busy Bees 
Form Tutor 

Foundation Busy Bees classroom 
Foundation unit 

Foundation Busy Bees classroom 
Foundation unit 

Mazur Oksana Russian Not available Not available 

Mrozowska Magdalena French, Polish 
S6 room 
big villa 

Not available 

Peck Agnieszka Year 5 Ravens Form Tutor 
F1 room 
big villa 

F1 room 
big villa 

Peck Joe Science 
Year 9 Form Tutor 

G1 room 
big villa 

G1 room 
big villa 

Piątkowski Bogdan Business Studies Not available Not available 

Połośka Justyna 
 

Mathematics 
F3 room 
big villa 

Not available 

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCE  
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Teacher Form Tutor / 
Subject 

Tuesday 12th April 
Location 

Wednesday 13th April 
Location 

Posłuszny Maciej Music 
Primary School 

G11 room 
big villa 

G11 room 
big villa 

Savel Hanna Russian Not available Not available 

Schier Joanna Year 6 Jaguars Form Tutor 
Year 6 Jaguars classroom 

small villa 
Year 6 Jaguars classroom 

small villa 

Sitkowiecki Alexander EAL, History 
Year 12 Form Tutor 

S1 room 
big villa 

S1 room 
big villa 

Sokołowska Iwona ESL Not available 
G10 room 

big villa 

Stefaniszyn Jakub Music 
Secondary School 

Not available Not available 

Szczepkowska Bożena Early Years Education 
(Polish school) 

Polish room 
small villa 

Not available 

Szczukiecka Emilia French 
Primary 

French room  
small villa 

French room  
Small villa 

Śmiałkowska Małgorzata ICT (Polish school) 
Polish room 

small villa 
Not available 

Trubiłło Elżbieta Polish (Polish school) Not available 
Polish room 
Small villa 

Turner Alexandra Year 3 Otters Form Tutor 
Year 3 Otters classroom 

small villa 
Year 3 Otters classroom 

small villa 

Uesugi Takaharu Japanese Not available Not available 

Witańska Anna Year 4 Shoebills Form 
Tutor 

Year 4 Shoebills classroom 
small villa 

Year 4 Shoebills classroom 
small villa 

Wojaczyński Jacek Chemistry 
G2 room 
big villa 

Not available 

Wojtowicz Joanna Religious Education 
 (Polish school) 

Not available Not available 

Woźny Justyna Mathematics 
G8 room 
big villa 

Not available 

Wychowaniec Monika Polish (Polish school) 
Polish room 

small villa 
Not available 

Zając Justyna Year 11 Form Tutor 
Mathematics 

F2 room 
big villa 

F2 room 
big villa 

Zawadzka Grażyna Biology (Polish school) Not available Not available 

Żmuda Ewelina Year 2 Butterflies Form 
Tutor 

Year 2 Butterflies classroom 
small villa 

Year 2 Butterflies classroom 
small villa 

Żyżniewska Dorota Polish (Polish school) 
Polish room 

small villa 
Not available 
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HOUSE  SCORES 2015/2016 

64 
(Weekly Winner) 

 
 
 
 

65 
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A brief introduction to parents at BISC Wrocław 

AROUND BISC WROCŁAW 


	1. Stop comparing your accomplishments to your friends’ family and peers’ accomplishments.
	2. Forget about what everyone else is thinking of you.
	3. Just make a decision and then correct your course as you go along.
	Spaghetti with tomato sauce
	Fried Cod + salad+ potatoes/ rice or French fries
	Sesame-crusted chicken cutlet+ salad +baked potatoes/ rice or French fries
	Spaghetti with tomato sauce

